
July 15, 2024 
 

Regular Council Meeting 
 
 

This meeting was conducted at both 222 W. Yoakum and electronically using www.zoom.us .  Meeting 
ID: 863 2106 2447 and Passcode: 264239. 
 
Council Members:  Ron Davis, Andy Sadler, Mark Perkins, Danny Finley, Tara Golightly, and Eric Seyer via 
Zoom. (Ryan Pobst and Steve Milz were Absent) 
 
The meeting was opened by the Mayor, Steve Loucks. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Danny Finley. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were read by the Assistant City Clerk. A motion made to approve 
the minutes by Danny Finley and seconded by Ron Davis. All in favor.  Motion Carried. 
 
Kelley Bailey addressed the Council with her thoughts and concerns about fireworks in Chaffee. 
Discussion was heard. 
 
A building permit was presented for: Kevin Cahill at 109 South Fifth Street for a five foot privacy fence.    
A Motion to approve the building permit was made by Ron Davis, seconded by Andy Sadler. All in favor. 
Motion carried. 
 
Police Chief Sullivan was present but had nothing for the Council. 
 
Fire Chief  Glency  was not present but did relay information through the Mayor that the Fire 
Department was awarded an AFG Grant in the amount of $21,400.00 for 5 new sets of turn out gear.         
 
Andy Sadler let the Council know the Park Board had nothing at this time. 
   
The Assistant City Clerk presented the MFA Oil bill in the amount of $1,932.72. A Motion to pay the bill 
was made by Andy Sadler, seconded by Danny Finley. Council polled as follows: 
Yes    No    Absent 
        Ryan Pobst 
Ron Davis 
Andy Sadler 
Mark Perkins 
        Steve Milz 
Danny Finley 
Tara Golightly 
Eric Seyer(via Zoom) 
 
The Monthly bills were presented. A Motion to pay the bills was made by Andy Sadler, seconded by Ron 
Davis. Council polled as follows: 
Yes    No    Absent 
        Ryan Pobst 
Ron Davis 
Andy Sadler 

http://www.zoom.us/


Mark Perkins 
        Steve Milz 
Danny Finley 
Tara Golightly 
Eric Seyer(via Zoom) 
 
The Court Report for July 2024 was presented. 
  
The City Administrator, Lee  Horton stated that Ann Hinkebein resigned on July 11, 2024 and in order for 
removal of her access to the city bank accounts the minutes would need to reflect that the Council 
voted to accept her resignation. Motion made to accept her resignation made by Eric Seyer, seconded 
by Andy Sadler. All in favor. Motion carried. 
 
 
 
Ron Davis addressed the Council concerning the safety of a dead tree on South Main Street. Discussion 
was heard. 
 
Andy Sadler addressed the Council concerning the storm drains and debris at Yoakum and Fifth Street. 
Discussion was heard.  
 
Mark Perkins re-visited the creation of pickle ball courts in the City. Discussion was heard. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
_________________________________                            _________________________________ 
Barbara K. Doan, Assistant City Clerk                                                             Mayor, Steve Loucks    
 
 
While every attempt is made to ensure accuracy, these Council Minutes have not been approved by the 
council and should not be considered an official record. Official council minutes can be obtained from 
the City Clerk, City Hall, 222 W. Yoakum, Chaffee, MO 63740. 
    


